Jenmaleo,                  

134 Boundary Road

Bidston                 

CH43 7PH         

22nd November 2011

RE: Licensing Act 2003 Sub-Committee meeting of 22/11/2011

Licensing Act 2003 Sub-Committee 

Interested parties (Merseyside Police etc)

The law quoted in the agenda pack Regulation 14(2) of the Licensing Act 2003 (Agenda item 3) is incorrect. It doesn't exist as the legal reference is incorrect. The Licensing Act 2003 is a primary piece of legislation and doesn't have any regulations. Obviously it refers to a different piece of secondary legislation. 

There is no Regulation 14(2) of the Licensing Act 2003 as it is a clerical error.

Therefore this needs to be corrected and insert the correct legal reference inserted using the authority's powers under Regulations 32 & 33.

If the committee doesn't do this, the Four Seasons has legitimate grounds of appeal to the Magistrate's Court against any determination of this committee on the grounds that WMBC didn't comply with the legislation when making this decision. I am trying to avoid this scenario as it increases costs to the taxpayer, which in similar cases involving regulation 14 have got as far as the High Court of Justice and been as high as ~£60,000 plus the losing party's own legal costs plus the more minor costs of a Magistrate's Court case. 

Options are as follows:-

1) Correct the record of the decision made on 21st October 2011 using the authority's powers and seek legal advice or make a separate decision using the correct piece of legislation.

2) Adjourn the meeting to a later date.

3) Proceed as planned and give the premises grounds for appeal. If the authority lost they would have to pay the premises' legal costs if they appealed the decision on these grounds.

4) Hold the meeting in public. This option could only be done if the public interest test in holding the hearing in public outweighed the public interest test in holding it in private. Therefore it is best (and good corporate governance) to explain precisely (and have recorded in the minutes) what the public interest is in holding it in private (for instance why it may cause prejudice to future hearings) and what the public interest is in holding it in public.

I will quite happily answer questions on the above if required, but I'm sure the authority has a few paid legal advisers of its own, it can seek advice from if required. Following the Anna Klonowoski report, I hope you understand the legitimate concerns of a member of the public when I feel the authority is not doing things correctly. 

Yours faithfully,

John Brace

